JANUARY NEWSLETTER



This month back in Okinawa has been great. There have been multiple baptisms, holy ghost infillings, and strong touches from the Lord.

I had a great time back in the states with Sis. Hosmer's dad also received the holy ghost amily and fellowshipping with my Michigan during one of the services!

family and fellowshipping with my Michigan church family. I was also blessed to pick up a few new PiMs and received quite a few donations.

When I arrived back in Japan at the end of

When I arrived back in Japan at the end of December, three new members had been added to the youth through a new military family. God has been working on this family a lot. Almost every baptism and holy ghost certificate we gave out this month, was to members of this family.

We also had a great youth service. We've had good youth services and ones with impactful messages, but this months service was definitely the most I've seen our youth respond to an altar call. The banner photo is

from our youth service.

We've been on a Daniel Fast in January, and

almost every single time we've gathered

together at the church, we've had powerful

moves of God.



One of our new youth being baptized. Her brother and father also were baptized this month!



Us praying for her brother and younger sister. Her sister received the holy ghost during this service!



Sis. Hosmer's (and our pastor's) father came to service by himself and received the holy ghost, and then he wanted the ministers to pray for his wife.



